Treasurer’s Office to Remain Closed Through 2nd Half Collections
[bookmark: _GoBack]Due to the ongoing Coronavirus pandemic, I have made the decision to keep the Shelby County Treasurer’s Office closed to the general public through the 2nd half due date of July 20, 2020. My number one priority is the health, safety and well being of my employees and the public at large. Due to the confined spaces in the elevators, stairwell and hallway it is virtually impossible to practice social distancing. There is no reason to unnecessarily risk people’s health. Virtually all transactions can be handled through the US Postal Service or on-line. We are also available to answer questions by telephone however we cannot accept credit card payments over the phone. We will continue to work our normal hours of 8:30-4:30 M-Th and 8:30-noon on Fridays. The preferred method of paying your taxes is by personal check through the US mail. You can also drop off your payment in the night drop located just outside the main doors of the Shelby County Annex. We also accept money orders or cashier’s checks. Cash is highly discouraged. You can also make your payment by going on-line at www.shelbycountytreasurers.com and clicking on the Click to Pay Now button. There is a 2.25% fee when using your credit or debit card. However the cost of an eCheck is just a flat $1.25. If you desire to have your bill stamped paid, please send your entire bill along with a self addressed stamped envelope. We will stamp the top half of your bill and return it to you. Your check does constitute a valid receipt. If you feel you have an exceptional circumstance and must come to the office in person, you need to call this office to make an appointment. You will also need to wear a mask. Our phone number is 937-498-7281. Our email address is TreasOffice@shelbycountytreasurer.com   We are located at 129 E. Court St. Sidney, OH  45365. I thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  Shelby County Treasurer, John E. Coffield
